
NAPA COUNTY GRAND JURY REPORT 1967 
 

MOSQUITO ABATEMENT DISTRICT 
 

The committee met with William Rusconi, District Manager, at the District’s 
office at 950 Imola Avenue on October 4th, 1966. 

The District is governed by a Board of Trustees who are as follows: 
 
Mr. Andrew Kiser President 
Mr. Harry E. Conroy Vice-President 
Mr. J. H. Bentley Secretary 
Mr. George P. Abate – Napa Member 
Mr. Angelo Molinari – Calistoga Member 
Mr. Peter Bardessono – Yountville Member 
 
Two changes in the operation of the Abatement District have occurred in the year 

following the last committee report. 
First, with the incorporation of the City of Yountville, they became represented on 

the Board of Directors causing the Board to consist of 6 instead of 5 members. 
Second, after some time at a level of four full-time employees, with occasional 

part-time summer help, the District has found it necessary to employ a full-time secretary 
as of January 1967.  This has been necessitated by the need for some one to answer the 
District’s telephone full time and the desirability of having the financial records available 
on the premises.  This additional expenditure has caused a one-cent increase in the tax 
rate from three cents to four cents per one hundred dollars of Assessed Valuation.  Also 
contributing to this increase was a salary increase for existing employees, as 
recommended by last year’s Grand Jury. 

Mr. Rusconi was very helpful and courteous and explained the duties and 
functions of the staff.  We were furnished with a current Accountant’s Report of the Napa 
County Mosquito Abatement District, which shows a condition of solvency and is an 
excellent report of the condition of the District. 

 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 June Stohsner, Chairman 
 Richard B. Owen 
 Charles K. Barber 


